
March 3, 2022 

Board of Trustees 
Austin Independent School District 
4000 S. I-H 35 Frontage Rd 
Austin, TX 78704 

Re: Proposed Changes to the Elementary Master Schedule 

Dear Members of the AISD Board of Trustees, 

We sincerely appreciate our district’s dedication to our students and the recognition of the 
need for accelerated instruction. As voted unanimously by the SHAC members on March 
2, 2022, we are writing to share concerns about the proposed changes to the elementary 
master schedule and request that alternative proposals, drafted by affected teachers, be 
considered in the implementation of the proposed schedule changes. 

The Austin Independent School District (AISD) School Health Advisory Committee 
(SHAC) is fully supportive of elementary teachers’ additional planning time and daily 
physical education. However, concerns exist about 1) student safety, 2) lack of 
infrastructure at some schools, and 3) the impact to students of all abilities of the 
proposed current plan with a high student to teacher/facilitator ratio in a physical class 
setting. Your SHAC is sharing these concerns because of potential misalignment and 
inconsistencies of the proposed changes with the Austin ISD Board Policy Manual, 
specifically the Basic Instructional Program RequiӀԐ BDC 
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https://pol.tasb.org/Policy/Download/1146?filename=EHAA(LEGAL).pdf
https://pol.tasb.org/Policy/Download/1146?filename=EHAA(LEGAL).pdf





